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MAY 2017 

 

Hello to the Ingleburn High School Community. 

2016 has started off at a frantic pace and the month of 
April was no different. Well half of it was school days 
which I am sure the school community enjoyed. 

In the last week a team of staff visited Gymea High 
School to look at innovative rooms and technology 
spaces. Mr Noakes and Mr Dong were in IT heaven!!! 
There are many ideas currently being put to paper on 
how we can refurbish D Block to be a technology hub 
of the future. More to come on this exciting 
development for our students. 

The Boys Knockout Volleyball team are through to the 
next round via a dominating performance but our 
Rugby League teams games were washed out. 

Students finished off the last week of term with a 
Science excursion to Luna Park. Visual Arts students 
went to Art Express and the TAS students tasted the 
highlights of the Easter Show. 

The first assembly for Term 2 saw a memorable and 
moving ANZAC Day ceremony by student 
presentations. Great organisation Mr Zezovski. 

Our school also began a new transition program with 
Ingleburn Public School and Sackville Street Public 
School. Every Tuesday and Wednesday afternoons 
we will have teachers attending Year 6 classes at our 
partner schools to help us understand better how 
stage learning occurs at their schools. We are all 
looking forward to the positive connections between 
our schools. 

In addition, I would like to let you all know some 
exciting developments that have been happening at 
the school. 

We are currently in the process of painting the school 
classrooms and external window frames. I would like 
to acknowledge Mr Butler and his band of student 
volunteers who began, in a big way, by painting the 
school. Maintenance has received a lot of bad press 
around New South Wales with many schools falling 
way behind in their repairs and maintenance. 

As Principal, I have decided to begin our own planned 
maintenance and begin beautifying the school. Each 
room will painted over the next 12 months and B, C 
and D Block hallways are being painted on 17 and 18 
May by employees from JP Morgan. This has been 
made possible by Mr Newing, who has used his vast 
network of business contacts to secure this for the 
school. 

The paint that is peeling from underneath the windows 
will be removed and painted within the time frame as 
well. 

The school's website is now also under review 
following on from online reports to parents which was 
endorsed by the P&C. More information about the 
school's curriculum, Year group assessment, gallery 
and useful links will be uploaded. 

Our student Support Unit have formed a 'green team' 
to help the school clear and replant some of the school 
gardens. Their management team has been actively 
planning and forming ideas with me as to how they 
can help beautify the school. Some of the gardens in 
the senior area have already been cleared and 
mulched, with planting to soon begin. 

By the end of May the new school gym and Child 
Studies area will be ready for student use. Flooring 
and equipment are due soon and students are very 
keen to use it during school time as part of the 
PD/H/PE and TAS programs ... so watch this space!!! 

This is just a snapshot of some face changing 
activities. Along with our teaching and learning 
projects of visible learning which all staff will be trained 
in during Term 3 we will also have the launch of our 
'Writing for Success' program which has been led by 
Mr Hugo. He will do a presentation at next week’s P&C 
meeting with the school launch the day before. 
Exciting times ahead for our students and the 
community. 

Ingleburn High School has gone through many 
changes since I was appointed in Term 4, 2013.  
I would like to thank the staff for their commitment, 
passion and vision to make our school the best it can 
be now and well into the future. 

Rob Cheadle 
Principal 
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NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM –  
LITERACY AND NUMERACY (NAPLAN) 2017 

This year, the NAPLAN tests were conducted from  
9-11 May. These tests assess the literacy and 
numeracy skills of students across Australian schools.  

The results of the tests will provide important 
information to our school about what each student can 
do, and will be used to support teaching and learning 
programs. Parents will receive a report indicating their 
child’s level of achievement. Each student’s level of 
achievement will be reported against the national 
minimum standard. Student background information 
(student name, gender, date of birth, language 
background and Aboriginality) will be collected as part 
of the National Assessment Program. This information 
is treated confidentially and held securely to ensure 
that every student’s right to privacy is maintained. 

Furthermore, new HSC standards have been 
introduced that will affect current students in Year 9 
when they graduate in 2020. A minimum standard in 
literacy and numeracy has been introduced for 
students to qualify for the HSC. Your child can  
pre-qualify for the standard by achieving Band 8 or 
above in their Year 9 NAPLAN test components this 
year. It is important to note that not all students are 
expected to achieve Band 8 in their Year 9 NAPLAN 
tests this year. Your child will not be stopped from 
getting the HSC on the basis of their Year 9 NAPLAN 
results. Your child’s literacy and numeracy skills will 
continue to develop and it is expected that they will 
meet the standard either by the end of Years 10, 11 or 
12. Further information regarding the new standards 
can be found in the attached brochure.  

Please make an appointment with Mr D. Levkovski 
(HT Teaching and Learning) if you would like to 
discuss your child’s participation in NAPLAN. Further 
information regarding NAPLAN can be found at the 
back of this newsletter.  

Mr D. Levkovski 
HT Teaching & Learning  

 

NATIONALLY CONSISTENT COLLECTION OF 
DATA 

Since 2015, all Australian schools are required to 
participate each year in the annual collection of 
nationally consistent data on school students with 
disability. 

The nationally consistent collection of data on school 
students with disability (NCCD) uses a model that 
draws on teachers' professional judgment and 
practices throughout the year supporting students 
with disability to access and participate in education. 
Each year in August, principals will verify data about 
students in their school receiving adjustments 
because of disability, based on evidences in the 
school. 

The model for the NCCD is based on mandatory 
obligations to students under the national Disability 
Discrimination Act 1992 (the DDA) and Disability 
Standards for Education 2005. Understanding these 
legal obligations and the NCCD model is essential 
knowledge for principals and teachers. 

Parents are advised to read the information pamphlet 
and communicate with schools if their child has a 
disability or additional learning need and may require 
adjustments to their learning for longer than 10 
weeks and the school does not know about their 
diagnosis yet. 

It is extremely important for all parents to 
communicate with their child's school on any illness, 
disability or learning difficulty in order for the school 
to best support their students. Medical documentation 
will be needed as evidence of a diagnosis. 

Please contact Mr D. Levkovski for more information. 

Mr D. Levkovski 
HT Teaching & Learning 

 
 
SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Week 4 – Term 2 
15 May Athletics Carnival 
17 May  P&C Meeting at 6.30pm in the Library 
19 May Hume Zone Cross Country 

Week 5 – Term 2 
26 May Motivational Media – All years 

Week 6 – Term 2 
1 June Sweet Treat Day 
2 June Year 7 Wellbeing Day 

Week 7 – Term 2 
7 June Years 11 and 12 Meningococcal 

Vaccinations  
7 June Years 7 and 8 catch-up vaccinations 
8 June Years 10 and 12 Macarthur Area Careers 

Expo (MACE) 
9 June Years 11 and 12 Wired Brainstorm 

Productions (Periods 5 and 6) 

Week 8 – Term 2 
15 June Regional Cross Country 

Week 9 – Term 2 
21 June Year 9 Welfare activity – ‘Stand Tall’ 
22 June Hume Zone Athletics – Day 1 
23 June Hume Zone Athletics – Day 2 

Week 10 – Term 2 
28 June P&C Meeting at 6.30pm in the Library 
 
*All dates and information are correct at time of printing 

however changes may occur due to unforeseen 

circumstances.  We apologise for any inconvenience this 

may cause. 
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At the Annual General Meeting of the Ingleburn High 
School P&C the following were elected to the 
Executive of the P&C. 

President Ray Mosley (0418 654 221) 

Vice President Sue Roberts 

Secretary Natalie Martin 

Treasurer Rebecca MacKenzie 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
Executive for their continued support and all the hard 
work that they have done over the past few years. 
Without this dedication, this P&C would not be able to 
function. The P&C supports the school to provide 
essential educational equipment. I would also like to 
thank the staff of Ingleburn High School for their 
continued support of the P&C and look forward to the 
remainder of the year. 

I would like to invite parents of students of Ingleburn 
High School to come and join the P&C as your 
thoughts and ideas for the P&C are valuable. There is 
no need to think that you must volunteer for any 
position, we would just like to see you at the meetings 
for the sake of the school, the students and the staff of 
this school. 

At the next meeting on Wednesday 17 May, Mr Hugo, 
Deputy Principal, will be the guest speaker and he will 
be introducing the policy on Electronic Devices within 
the school. 

At the P&C meeting in June, Mr Butler, Deputy 
Principal, will be giving a presentation on Visible 
Learning Quality Teaching Rounds. 

If any parents have any questions on either of the two 
presentations then please attend the P&C meeting so 
your questions may be answered by the presenter. We 
are hoping to have a presentation at every P&C 
meeting in the future from the different faculties within 
the school. This will assist parents in helping their 
children pick the right subjects in years to come for 
what they want to do when they leave school. 

It is important that parents use the P&C forum to help 
in the decision-making within the school. P&C 
members are asked to sit on employment panels to 
get the best teacher for that position and we do have a 
say in this process. The P&C also help with the 
finance committee within the school and this is now 
more important with the new funding model being 
introduced throughout the state. 

Mr Cheadle (Principal) or one of the Deputy Principals, 
are always in attendance to answer any questions 
about the school. This forum is the parents place to 
ask these questions and I do encourage parents to 
come to these meetings to ask any questions about 
the school. 

Entertainment Book 

Each year the P&C runs the Entertainment Book 
fundraiser. The Entertainment Book is filled with  
$15 000 worth of offers for fine dining, casual dining, 
accommodation, hire car, sporting activities, movies 
and lots more. 

The Entertainment Book is in the form of a book, full of 
offers/vouchers or an E Book on your phone. The  
E Book is very handing, you just enter what location 
you are at and it will come up with the offers in that 
area. The E Book will also keep track of the savings 
that you have made as well as add new offers 
throughout the year. Also with the E Book you can 
share it with two other family members. The cost of the 
Sydney Greater West Book is $65.00. After just visiting 
two restaurants you will save the cost of the book. 

Sweet Treat Day 

The next Sweet Treat Day will be held on Thursday,  
1 June. 

The next P&C meeting is on Wednesday, 17 May in 
the Library starting at 6.30pm. Come along and meet 
the school executive staff. 

Ray Mosley 
P&C President 

 
 
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 

Purchases of the school uniform may be made 
during the following hours.  

Thursday mornings 
8.00am – 10.00am 

EFTPOS and Credit card payment is 
available. 

All sales benefit the school with a percentage of 

each item sold going to the P&C. 

 

 
 
  



 

 
INGLEBURN HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER – MAY 2017 Page 4 

FREE SOFTWARE FOR STUDENTS 

All students in the Department of Education are 
entitled to free software from Microsoft and Adobe. 
This includes software such as Microsoft Windows 10, 
Microsoft Office 2016 for both Windows and Mac 
users, as well as some Adobe products. 

To download the software, students need a valid 
Department of Education email address (ending with 
@education.nsw.gov.au). To access the website type 
the following URL into your devices web browser: 

http://nsw-students.onthehub.com 

Enjoy this great resource! 
Mr P. Noakes 

ICT Coordinator 

 
 
ANTI-RACISM 
– A MESSAGE 
FROM THE 
ARCO 

Ingleburn High School 
has a strong 
commitment to Multicultural Education, equity and 
equality. These beliefs permeate all of our school 
policies including our Anti-Racism Policy, the Cultural 
Diversity and Community Relations Policy, 
Multicultural Education in schools, the Aboriginal 
Education and Training Policy and the Complaints 
Handling Policy, amongst others.  This ethos is 
embedded in our teaching practice and not only is it 
taught explicitly to students, but it also forms part of 
our expectations of the safe, respectful learners that 
attend Ingleburn High School.   

Any member of the school community has the right to 
lodge a complaint and seek a favourable resolution if 
they have been the victim of racial vilification in the 
school context. The resolution of such complaints can 
be either formal or informal depending on the severity 
and frequency of the abuse. It is my duty as an  
Anti-Racism Contact Officer (ARCO) of Ingleburn High 
School to handle such complaints and to provide 
mediation, education and monitoring that leads to 
reduced recidivism of racial abuse in our school. 

If any student experiences such vilification, they are 
encouraged to speak to their teacher and to see 
myself in the Teaching and Learning Staffroom in 
BR0064. If you have any questions regarding our 
policies or the resolution process, please contact me 
through the school’s front office.  

Mr D. Levkovski 
Head Teacher Teaching and Learning 

ARCO Representative 
 
 

BOYS RUGBY LEAGUE UPDATE 

Eldo Pasi, Ioagafa Sopoaga, Mavae Sopoaga,  
Frank Apulu and Nackara Dennis represented 
Ingleburn High School at the NRL Pacific Youth 
Summit at Western Sydney University.  

The theme for the summit was "Awaken the Warrior", 
aiming to lead, inspire and empower Pasifika youth to 
become leaders in their community.  

Our Opens Rugby League squad participated in the 
University Shield knockout tournament. Winning their 
first round against Ambarvale High School, in the 
second round they were behind until nine minutes to 
go when they made an incredible comeback winning 
32-10 against James Meehan High School.  

Good luck to the squad for their upcoming games!!  

 
 

 
 

 

  

http://nsw-students.onthehub.com/
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PDHPE 

KOKODA TRACK 

A huge congratulations to Maya-Violet Andrew and 
Trevor Green who will represent Ingleburn High 
School and Ingleburn RSL as ambassadors for the 
Kokoda Youth Program. Students had to submit an 
enrolment form as well as a 600 word document 
detailing "Why they should be selected to walk the 
Kokoda track”. Maya-Violet and Trevor were also 
interviewed and were successful. The students will 
now need to train hard, attend meetings and enjoy the 
experience. Congratulations once again.  

 

Maya-Violet Andrew Trevor Green 

 

 

MULTICULTURAL DAY – PARENTS AND LOCAL 
BUSINESS OWNERS 

Ingleburn High School believes in the importance of 
building a sense of community and fostering the social, 
physical, emotional, cultural and academic wellbeing 
of students. The school’s Multicultural Day is part of a 
tradition that not only acknowledges and celebrates 
the achievements and talents of our students, staff and 
community, but recognises our multicultural nature and 
seeks to build positive relationships between all 
members of the school community.  

This year’s Multicultural Day is shaping up to be a truly 
memorable event. All of the students and teachers 
have been working hard to ensure everyone enjoys 
this unique day at Ingleburn High School.  

We are requesting parents and local businesses to 
donate a stall or prizes for our event that includes food 
stalls, talent quest, various competitions and rides.  

All local businesses that assist with our Multicultural 
Day have the opportunity to be advertised in our 
newsletter as well as promoted on the day via a stall or 
donated prizes.  

Date: Tuesday 19 September 2017  

Time: 8:45am to 3:00pm  

Expected Numbers: 800 plus  

Donations accepted: Food stalls, prizes, gift 
vouchers, hampers, drinks stations 

If you have any questions about our Multicultural Day, 

please phone the office on (02) 9505 1509.  

We look forward to seeing you at Ingleburn High 
School to enjoy our Multicultural Day with us. 
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NAPLAN INFORMATION 
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